
Always a difficult call

Calling off school is one of the most challenging things I do as a superintendent. 
We all know how important it is for our students to be in school, but we also know how 
important it is for students to be safe.  
  The most difficult calls are the ones that occur early in the morning when bad 
weather hits during the night. In those instances, I'm usually driving roads at 5:00 a.m. so 
I can make a decision by 5:30 a.m. The decision must be made as early as possible so that 
parents, students and staff can be informed in a timely fashion. Obviously, if the bad 
weather begins after 5:30 a.m. it may be too late to do anything.  

Our transportation director, Chris Parton, is very much involved in the early 
morning calls. Typically he’s driving roads at the same time I am, and he also contacts 
some of his drivers in different locations of the district. As I'm driving, I'm thinking about 
whether I would want my own children out in these conditions. 

The recent bout of inclement winter weather did allow additional time to ponder a 
decision to cancel school this past Monday. On the Friday before, I became aware that a 
cold front was coming in and began doing research on how the predicted weather might 
affect our students. After discovering that a wind chill of -18 degrees or below is very 
dangerous to uncovered skin, my concern was for the bus students walking to the end of 
their driveways or standing outside at pick-up points, as well as for those students 
walking to school. After discussion with our administrative team, I had a temperature that 
would be my cut off number; the point where I would make the call to cancel school.  

Sunday afternoon I started checking weather conditions again and noticed the 
National Weather Service's “Urgent Winter Weather Warning” which was issued until 
noon on Monday. In the process, I also dialed up Ms. Sell, superintendent at Chapman; 
we discussed our joint research, concerns, and concurred that the best course was to call 
off school. I then called Mr. Boldra, superintendent at Solomon and he also concurred. In 
the meantime, I received emails from the superintendents at Southeast of Saline, Clay 
Center, and Junction City going through the same processes. These contacts help us all 
sort out the situation, but each superintendent is ultimately in charge of the final decision 
for their district. 

In all cancellation events, every attempt will be made to send a phone call to 
parents and staff through school messenger.  Delays, cancelations, and early releases will 
also appear on local TV and radio stations.  You can also checkout our district website 
www.abileneschools.org and like us at Abilene Public Schools Usd435 facebook page for 
school information.  

Stay Warm!
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